“Bay Breeze Point Homeowners Association Newsletter”


November 2009

Current News & Items of Interest:

FEMA Unveils New Flood Zones:  FEMA has determined new flood zones for the City of Norfolk.  These new zones determine your need for flood insurance, which is available through FEMA.  You can check out the new zones at:  http://gis.norfolk.gov/pdf/firm/pdf. 

Pet Control Update:  If you are experiencing issues with pets – either on leash or off – please contact the Norfolk Police or Animal Control.  

Mayor’s Ocean View Task Force: The Mayor’s Ocean View Task Force did not meet this month due to the holidays.  

Board of Directors (BOD) Update: 

The BOD held its Annual Homeowners meeting on November 23rd at the Ocean View Recreation Center.  Quick recap of BOD/HOA discussion items follows:

· Budget recap – the current budget is running in the red, which the current BOD felt it would and approved (in March) not to exceed $2,500 of the operations reserves to be used if necessary. As of end of November, the HOA had only $250 left in its checking account. Therefore some of the reserves will be used for the months of November and December 2009. A recap of the 2010 budget was provided to HOA members – the 2010 budget was constructed without a change in HOA dues.
· White wall – there was a lengthy discussion on whether the white wall belongs to the association or to the residents that border the wall. This discussion provided the residents an up-date and was completed with a suggestion to hold a special HOA meeting next year focused solely on the wall.

· Animal Control – there have been many complaints on animals not being on leash and droppings not being pick up, as required by Norfolk ordinances. The BOD President asked if anyone wanted to head up a committee to address these issues – but, no volunteer stepped forward. However, several HOA members suggested that the impacted residents should contact Norfolk Animal Control or Norfolk police directly with their concerns.

· 2010 BOD Elections – newly elected 2010 BODs are: Vern Aunchman; Jerry Baker; Jim Casey; Jan Closson; and Allison Till. At the December BOD meeting, the 2010 Board will identify which HOA position each will hold.

· President Aunchman thanked the outgoing Board for their time and dedication to the community. 
The December BOD meeting will begin at 7 PM on December 14th at the Ocean View Branch of the “Bank of the Commonwealth” @ 1901 Ocean View Ave, Norfolk, VA.       

Current Bay Breeze Point HOA 2009 BOD/Officers are:

· Vern Aunchman
President
· Joe Bilik

Vice President
· George Fleck
Secretary
· Eric Casey

Treasurer
· Jan Closson
Director
Committee Updates:

ARB:    No summaries of ARB actions (either schedule of meetings or results) have been provided.  


Club Updates:


Social Club:  No one has stepped forward to fill Kathie Carter’s Social Club role to date.  No Social Club update was provided for this newsletter.


Bunco:  The Bunco Babes met November 10th at the home of Patsy Harris.  The next Bunco Babes meeting (a special holiday session) will be at the home of Shirley Peele on December 1st.   
Volunteers Needed:

Yes, there are still opportunities to serve your community.  If you can spare a few hours to support your community, please contact any of the 2009 Board members. 
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